
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Hailey Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations and mini lessons with a variety of online entrepreneurs who are
growing their businesses based on their own visions. We are on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now. Hey, everybody, and welcome to 
the podcast. I'm really stoked about this interview. We've got Megan Baker here, we 
just found out that we live less than probably two hours, maybe two and a half hours
away from each other, which is so fun. But Megan Baker is the founder and CEO of 
MeganKCO, which is a hiring agency that focuses on helping socially conscious online
entrepreneurs make their first hires into their business, their first permanent 
hires into their business. So I love Megan's just kind of her general thoughts on 
entrepreneurship and thoughts on hiring specifically, so I needed to bring her on so
we could have some conversations about that. Welcome to so happy to be here. Thank 
you so much, Aly. Yes, I was I've been creeping on you for a couple months on the 
internet. And then I think online businesses the only space where you could be like 
a complete weirdo. I mean, like, I don't know you, but can we talk for an hour? I 
was flattered. I was like, sweet. Let's do it. Yes, I love this. So real quick, tell
us a little bit about your hiring agency. Because I don't know that I have seen so I
come out of like the tech and corporate world. But I don't know that I've seen a 
hiring agency specifically for online business. And then even inside of that you 
have another niche of socially conscious businesses. So tell me about your agency. 
Yeah. So I don't actually have an HR background. My background is in education. I 
was a high school French teacher, and then also a third grade French immersion 
teacher. Yes, yeah. So all of this to say is, I kind of fell into hiring. And that's
why I'm really good at online business hiring, I was a VA. And then I saw a gap I 
did some project management to anyway, I realized that I was really good at finding 
people to replace me and my clients, businesses that could do a better job than me. 
So that's how I got into it. Really what we are, we're a hiring and like recruiting 
agency for online businesses, also smaller like emerging businesses. But we pretty 
much take our folks from inception of creating the job ad, and then bring them all 
the way through making the decision. And then we hand them off to HR agencies or 
help for them to manage them, but we take them from creating the job role, to 
helping them select the person that they need to hire, and then how we how I've 
niched into socially conscious people. It's really because I only want to work with 
socially conscious people, and socially conscious are the only ones that are going 
to want to invest in all the due diligence and all of that equity centeredness that 
my agency is founded on. Yeah, I love that. That's like, I think probably one of the
best ways to niches just like, Who do I want to work with?

I mean, honestly, it's wishful thinking. And when people inquire with me, I asked 
them, what is their journey with equity with diversity, equity and inclusion, and 
you know, share a bit about what my journey has been not to, like draw a line in the
sand being like, hey, if you're not as woke as me, and we're not going to help you, 
but people aren't going to work with us if they don't want to do their due 
diligence. And if they aren't open to being called in very nicely, and if they are 
gravitating towards people that look exactly like them and sound like them and have 
the same age and have kids like them to for me, it's really about I want to have 



fun. I want to teach people how to hire well and not just do what's comfortable, but
I want to help them do it ethically. And you don't necessarily need to be a certain 
way. And honestly, I don't think most of the people I work with consider themselves 
being socially conscious, but I kind of have to remind them I'm like actually are 
very equity driven. Like I know that might scare you, but like you left an 
oppressive work environment and you actually are really into being inclusive. So 
like great that you're here. Let's have a really inclusive hiring process. Let's 
position you let's position this role. Let's create a role specifically that's going
to work great in your micro business. And it's crazy because then I learned about 
like hiring agencies and recruiting agents. I like I don't have a background in it, 
but I've seen Enough behind the scenes of the businesses and I leverage my brain 
that likes to fact find. And I have an ADHD brain, which being neurodivergent, I 
think can be really helpful in entrepreneurship as well. Interesting visions, and 
then my education background, I'm good at training my employees to do what the work 
that we need to do. And I'm really proud of the work that we do together and my 
employees that have some management background, but not an HR. Yeah. And then my 
ability to assess, yeah, and like create assessments. And I'm just really proud of 
what we've built in what we're doing for clients. And I'm really, you know, I'm out 
here trying to do the good work of helping people understand the value in having due
diligence, and in building a very intentional hiring funnel. Yeah. So that it's 
inclusive. And I think it's, it's, I mean, I definitely want to come back around. 
We'll talk a little bit later about your business and how it's set up and kind of 
like your just like business plans as an entrepreneur for this year, but like, I 
think it is. So I do have an HR background and grew all around, but moved out of 
that place. Out of that role. I found it so much more challenging, to try to help 
people understand equity after they had a process built versus, and I don't think I 
actually ever worked with any clients that didn't have already like, this is how 
we're going to do hiring and therefore, having the conversation about equity was so 
challenging, because they're like, Well, this is, this is how we've always done it, 
which is cool, literally means nothing but okay. So anyway, my question for you is, 
what are your core tenants? What are the first thing you start talking to clients 
about when it comes to equity when it comes to being thoughtful about your hiring, 
and full transparency? You all cannot see us. But Megan is a white woman. So how 
does that play into how you have these conversations with your clients? Mm hmm. 
Okay, I'm trying not to go too far back in my journey, let's start out but things 
started. So when I had to think hard about what my core tenants are, especially in 
2021, was when I got out of contractors and started getting into employees, I needed
pretty solid values that I believe in to help guide me. And at first I thought my 
value was D and I. But I was encouraged by a coach at the time, who was a black 
woman, she said, your passion is in black lives and equity for black lives. So I 
decided that that's my stake. Of course, I want equity for everyone. But that's my 
core belief. I'm not going to start crying. I'm not going to make this about me and 
my white tears. But without sounding like a total jackass, white savior, it's 
important to me that we don't just give jobs to people that look exactly like us. 
It's important that we give opportunities to everyone, especially people who are 
historically marginalized and oppressed. I just think it's the right thing to do. 
And then my next kind of tenant is about accountability. So I grew up a lot in the 
past year, I've grown up a lot in the past, you know, 12 weeks as I'm maturing as a 
as a boss. But I used to think that I just needed to lead by example, but I realized
they actually need to set a standard and bring people to it.



Yeah. Which is like way scarier. Right? It's really hella uncomfortable. Because 
then you have to say something, then you have to be like, Okay, here's the standard,

and you're not meeting it. Let's talk right? Yep, exactly. So it's really me growing
as a leader and being like, this is how we do things around here. We are transparent
about salary, because that helps us salary equity. We do put inclusion statements, 
and some people are like, but I don't know if I'm inclusive. I'm like, from the 
sounds of it, you're are You're just afraid to like align this way. I don't know 
why. But like, You talk a lot, kid, you're into justice, which I love for you. So 
let's go. And then kind of my third tenant that I kind of built out. And this one 
sounds cliche, is a people first tenant when I'm thinking about where my investments
need to go, and listen, like I don't have the highest salaries. I don't have all the
benefits worked out like I'm a teacher by trade, like, right, I'm still learning how
to CEO and entrepreneur. But I want to make sure that our business decisions are 
people first focused. What was the rest of the question, Haley? I mean, you kind of 
answered it. I was just curious, like, what were those kind of initial your starting
places like the tenants and where you start, and there's more and down and wide 
around each of those things, but people first is easy to say. And so it does sound 
cliche, but like really, I think when rubber meets the road to be able to be people 
first. Like it gets uncomfortable. And I think that was that question. It's just 
like, in hiring in general, I think people are really uncomfortable with the process
with telling people yes and no, with firing people, that's a whole nother 
conversation. But like the process of being someone's employer is uncomfortable. And
then we're adding this layer on top of it of like, well, I mean, you can, I was 
gonna say, you can't just be out here doing whatever you can people do it all the 
time. But if we're being thoughtful about our first permanent hires, the people I 
work with the people that you work with, and it matters to the structure and the 
integrity of the organization that I'm building, to have these conversations around 
equity. And we were talking offline before we got started just about how like, no 
one is not racist, just by virtue of the air that we are all collectively breathing.
And the even people in black and brown bodies, guess what that's it gets 
internalized. So yeah, like, hell yeah, we're all influenced by these oppressive 
systems that we live inside of. So not only are you entrepreneuring, and like 
learning and developing in that, and deciding to do it in hiring, you also are 
adding that third layer of like, okay, but we're not just doing any kind of hiring. 
We're not just doing whatever we want. We're having these conversations that are 
wildly uncomfortable. I'm curious, do you think about and for you, and for your 
employees, like managing your own kind of nervous system? And like, just kind of 
managing your own emotions as you do this work? Because I guarantee you have super 
uncomfortable conversations with clients all the time. Yeah, yeah, definitely. And 
what I love about my employees is that they hold my ass accountable to if they think
if they think we have a client who's misbehaving or a bit misaligned, they're really
good at holding me accountable and having those conversations but I set it up from 
the beginning, right? Like it's all over my website, but then I learned the hard way
that I need to actually have conversations about it, like racists aren't just going 
to weed themselves out being like, Okay, I'm not going to work with her. But, you 
know, I intentionally put it in our, in order to work with me, we're gonna talk 
about it, like you got to tell me about about it. And then in our onboarding 
conversation, we frame it as people are going to ask about this. So it's that 



accountability piece, people are going to ask us about what is your commitment? So 
let's talk about it. And in order for us to like regulate ourselves, I just tried to
like pace it so that we take our time, take deep breaths, but then we always debrief
after it also. Yeah, and there's definitely more training that we all need to do. 
But it's really operating that implicit bias is going to come up all the time. And 
I've seen it deter my clients from making really smart hiring choices, and they 
don't even realize that they have implicit bias. Yeah, I think it's their nervous 
system being like, Oh, your mom like me, I Oh, man, you sound like me. I'm again, 
back. When I was hiring a contractor, I almost wanted to say yes to someone because 
they wrote lol. And I'm like, That's hilarious. You're just like me? Yes. So it's 
not really fair. And like, people don't mean to do it. But, and we talked about this
a bit before hitting record, but I'm just trying to find my place as an entrepreneur
and as a human and as a white person of what's my role here. What's my lane and my 
lane is hiring. And implicit bias comes up a lot in who we give opportunities to 
comes up a lot. So giving myself permission to take up space and having these 
conversations. It's just the right thing to do. Yeah, and it's uncomfortable.

But also, I think people not saying like, I'm so good at talking to white people who
are like working this out or realizing their racist tendencies, but just kind of 
normalizing it, like, yeah, we do have these tendencies and like, let's talk about 
it. Let's address it, let's start dismantling it. And that's how we're going to be 
more equitable, and we need to hold ourselves accountable. And the job, people will 
hold you accountable. Or some people are like, Megan, how do I get diversity in my 
business? I'm like, Well, have you said anything affirming about Black Lives? Yeah, 
like, let's just start with the basics here. Have you put your neck on the line? 
Like even though you're afraid of like, I don't know, I don't know what people are 
so afraid of. But I'm just like, there are systemic things here that you need to 
address that I am not a DNI educator. Like, here's some folks that you can go learn 
from it is a lifelong journey. I'm happy to welcome you in to the commitment of 
dismantling oppressive systems and harmful practices. It doesn't end here but yeah, 
for some people, it kind of starts here. Like it's an on ramp. I think for some 
people. I think when you're an entrepreneur or you have a micro business, it's 
really just you for a long time and feel disconnected from humanity in a bubble. To 
waste but it's I like the way that you a are positioned as like you were not a D and
I educator and there are loads of people to go and listen to and learn from. And 
recognizing that this is potentially an on ramp into these conversations and into 
the much bigger conversations that folks are needing to have and needing to reckon 
with themselves. So tell me a little bit about making their first hire like, like 
when you meet a micro business or making their very first permanent hire, they are 
quite possibly in that space where they have hired contractors before they may or 
may not have some processes going on. So we've got one foot over in here, but 
they're outgrowing that setup. And then thinking about their first permanent person 
and holy shit, you got to like pay them and like, what am I supposed to do about 
benefits? We have to offer those I don't pay myself benefits, like what do I do? So 
I guess, how do you even start in that conversation for that person? We started? 
Where are the gaps? Okay, I'm going to do a call back to one of your other episodes 
here, there. It's not about just giving someone all the shit that you hate. But we 
do need to recognize what the gaps are. So we kind of start there, like what is on 
the CEOs plate, what needs to be taken off and like sometimes it is more about like 
the client delivery, sometimes it is a bit more internal. It depends on the 



business, it depends on the business owner. For me, I did a mix of both Milan, who's
my started as a hiring assistant, now as my ops manager, but part of that was like 
admin stuff, but part of it was client delivery. And then the next hire that I made 
my hiring strategist, that's to like, do the interviews. So I'm like, okay, slowly 
getting myself out of the weeds of client delivery is where I started. And where I 
need to start with micro businesses are like, what are the things that you 
absolutely need to be doing? And realizing that not all of it is going to go into 
one person. But if we approach, what's the thing that makes the most sense, you're 
still going to have to take on some of these responsibilities. But what makes the 
most sense first, or, for example, I was thinking about kind of how to explain like,
what is the first person? It depends, but when I think about web and brand agencies,
for example, I work with a lot of those folks I used to pm, and a weapon brand 
agency. Yeah, yes. And some of my clients need that project manager as their first 
hire. Some of my clients need the junior designer as the first hire. It kind of 
depends where like the biggest pain points are. Yeah, but if you have someone like 
me, one of my clients is Enneagram nine, like really just wanting to stick with the 
creative stuff was like why would I get a junior designer, like having a hard time 
understanding how she could get a first hire, because what she was hearing in her 
space was get a junior designer, but she's like, but I like design. So we got her 
like an accountant, project manager hybrid. And that made sense. And that one was 
actually contracted. But she came back to me later. And now we see the gap of the 
junior designer. So now we're filling that. So I think a lot of it is client 
delivery, so that you can go into like the sales. And I also liked what you said and
your episode callback episode with Heather, you do need to have a lot of like your 
sales mechanisms figured out and like you do need to like, have a proven business if
you're, if you're gonna make this step. But it's just kind of balancing, I think 
some of that client deliverable stuff. And where do you need to be spending more of 
your time right now? Even if not forever? But yeah, I like to just find the most 
urgent responsibilities and how can we package it to make sense for an actual person
to do it?

Yeah. So Megan is doing callback I think this is the first time anyone's ever said 
callback on episode 87. She's talking about hiring, firing and managing your first 
team we did with Heather O'Neill. So yeah, and I always preface this with people, 
you being ex VA and ex project manager know that that's balanced, too. It's not 
about like, let me just dump all of this on someone. Because usually people hire or 
want to bring people on when they're really desiring this emotion of relief. That's 
what they're desiring. Yeah. But like hiring is a long term project. It does not 
bring immediate relief. It does in fact, work up front than it is relief. It's like 
a big like, Haha, just kidding. Yeah. But that's how you do it right, though. This 
is gonna waste your time. And then later, so you amaze will front load the work now?
Yeah, so you do it. Good. Exactly. So you do that kind of upfront work. And when you
think about what first there's no set principle on is it production? Is it ops and 
admin? It's just more like, what do you need to create space? And how do you create 
that into a real life job and not just like a list of tasks and be like, I don't 
know why people want don't want to do this random list of tasks for like, very 
little money. I don't know. Right, right. Or like I'm not gonna Have someone who 
needs to be highly detail oriented also be in charge of social media, for example, 
because, or the ideation of the social media, those don't normally exist in the same
person. So having some realism and how you're packaging the people? And the Yes, 



yes, yes, yes, like 1,000%? Yes, I was just having this conversation with my co 
owner of my other business. And we were talking about this newsletter stuff. And 
she's like, Oh, maybe we can have the community manager do it. And I'm like, I think
she would do it to appease us. However, the person that wants to be bubbly, and talk
with all of our community members and come up with ideas is not the same person 
who's going to very deep, terribly right, our newsletter going to our project 
partners, and blah, blah, blah, like, those are two different people, even if she 
has capacity. Those are two different brains. Mm hmm, exactly. And then, one thing 
that came up for me too, is, especially back in my VA days, people think that the 
first thing they need to outsource is social media and marketing. And it's usually 
not that it's usually more operational. And also like, yes, we're looking for 
relief, but you're still gonna have to do some things in your business, you can't 
hire the whole team right now. I hired my first employee in April of 2021. It's 
early 2022. When we're recording this, I still haven't hired marketing support yet. 
Like, I'm still doing a lot of it as I like, figure out what's working, like I take 
on a lot of these responsibilities, you know, until I can't anymore until you know, 
I'm busy managing or doing other stuff. But it's a slow burn a slow grow, especially
in micro businesses, when you're maybe making between 100k and 300k. Like you can 
just have a shit ton of full time employees. Yeah, that's not the way that works. 
What are some parameters for that person that is in there, like 100k 300k? Somewhere
in there of like, When am I ready to start this process or start for real for real 
thinking? I want to bring somebody on, when contractors don't make sense anymore. 
Like it's too much money for the contractors, I would say you definitely need to be 
very in tune with your finances, understanding like what your expenses are, what the
cash flow thing is, I would recommend having some savings, not necessarily a time 
but having a good grip on what the finances are. But yeah, you don't have to have 
all of the benefits figured out like, there are ways that you can plan for it or 
like hey, person that I want to hire, if we make X number of sales, like by Q, 
whatever I can give you X, Y and Z. And there are ways to be creative with benefits 
without offering like a full package of that either. Can we just like briefly touch 
on that? Because I think that's the thing that people are like, No, I need to have 
$85,000 Cash in Bank to pay this person for a whole year salary plus also sign up 
for whatever, HSA, whatever, whatever, you know, I mean, I'm not like a finance 
expert, having some cushion is probably not a bad,

right? Yeah. We're not We're not financial advisors. But that is a smart business 
idea.

Like, yeah, having some, you know, in case like the economy does what it does, but 
you don't have to have all of that. And that's why it's really important for me that
I spend time with my clients to understand the benefits of working with them as a 
boss and what kind of boss they're going to be like and position it because, yes, we
need to pay good wages, right? Like, of course, but people aren't just working for a
paycheck anymore. Like there are ways that we can leverage your mission, your 
values. I'm like a broken ass record. I'm like an all over my Instagram, like be 
upfront about your values. So people like you and want to work with you. But that's 
a big deal. Especially I feel like such an old ass millennial with these kids. They 
care about the mission. I mean, we're Millennials are like that, too. We have time 
shoes, like we're into that. So there are other ways that you can have a really cool
work environment while you are working your way up to getting more benefits, or 



we've seen some really cool ones from our clients. One, for example, really loves 
travels. So she has like a X amount of dollar stipend that she budgets for each of 
her employees to go on a trip for a year to be inspired. Or we've had other clients 
who are like we're going to give you $100 a month for L vest or you know, some sort 
of investment platform like here's a wellness stipend, or there's ways that you can 
be creative about it. What's important though, I am not the perfect manager. I had 
like delusions of grandeur last year and I'm like Hey kids, I'm going to give you 
everything and then they're like where's that and I'm like oh shit, I didn't budget 
for it as they're seeing all of our clients get all this cool shit I'm like, Oh, 
yeah. But you know I'm working on it. So I'm maturing a lot when it comes to my own 
like finances and like that kind of stuff. So I mean, you don't want to just like 
promise a bunch of shit unless you like are in close relationship with your dollars 
but yeah, If you have a good handle on your expenses, and these are things that you 
can budget for, like, that's cool, too. Yes. And really looking at not just like 
what sounds fun and cool and interesting, but like what? Again, it goes back to your
values like what do you value? And what do you know the people that you're going to 
be hiring to work with? You also will value? Yep. Yeah. And then you also mentioned 
somewhere on the internet's I don't remember where but just looking at industry, in 
terms of like, what to pay people, right. Like, I don't know, what is their what is 
the industry standard for whatever role you're hiring for? And starting? Yeah, it's 
interesting, because we go to our good friend Google. Yeah. Yeah. But it's also 
interesting, too, because some of these columns are with like, big ass businesses. 
Yeah. So I'm just like, I'll have candidates be like, five median is 80,000. I'm 
like, Well, this company can't budget for that, like any company. So you definitely 
have to look at like what the market is, and like, what the going rates are for 
things, especially in times like this, you know what the great resignation or their 
shit ton of jobs but you do research, you look at comps, you also have to keep in 
mind, like where the person lives, but the roles that we make in the internet or in 
like, micro businesses aren't always what you're going to see on MDS. So you kind of
have to take that with a grain of salt, too. I think it's a good place to start. But
like there are soft benefits to working with a smaller company. But if you need a 
lot of money, right now, that might not be your best place to work. Yeah, but if you
want a little more flexibility, more face time with the CEO, which I also know some 
people can't afford that like they need and then get that I get that. Yeah, so but 
yeah, hiring is not like here's the exact list of rules to follow, but it's like 
okay, I'm gonna cross this line of industry comps with this line of like, budget 
wise, what can we afford? Bonus? Yeah, with this line of like, okay, but equitably 
what is fair wage and someone extra support themselves in a family on cross with all
those things to get crossed over? And it's you're kind of taking in all these things
into account to come up with that first offer? Like, first what you're going to 
offer that that first, which the first role will be right. And then we've also seen 
to some of the best candidates, you gotta have room to negotiate salary. Yeah, as 
well. Yeah. I used to, I think I mentioned this on the episode with Heather. Cat 
negotiation is one of those things that people are really uncomfortable with. I love
it. Personally, I love cars and want to use car dealer cuz I'm like, so like, good 
at it now being in HR. But like, yeah, people are gonna want to negotiate. And 
that's fine. And

facilitate that with our clients who were like, Hey, your candidates know us. So we 
won't send like the official offer letter. But we'll send that offer being like, 



Hey, do you wanna work here for x amount of dollars? And sometimes they'll be like, 
how about this many dollars? And we'll ask our client, they'll be like, fine, and 
we're like, great. Yeah, this is now it's your problem to figure out. So with that. 
Yeah. But yeah, it can be uncomfortable. But I also, I think it's cool seeing 
candidates negotiate. And it shows a lot about their initiative about, I don't know,
I think it's cool. Yeah. We got to be ready for it. So we have to remind our clients
like, hey, this might also happen. But like, we got to look at what the market is, 
too. Yeah. In my mind, like you said, it's shows initiative, whatever, like, that's 
who we want to work with people that were there working for them and their agency 
and like, that's, yes, cool. That's what we want. Okay, so let's talk a little bit 
about what would you say to the micro business owner, who has been trying to hire 
for a role for the last eight months and you know, have hired someone but then had 
to fire them and hired someone else. But then they got a better job offer and then 
hired someone else and their family moved to another city, or just like, this is not
all in one person. You all can't see the trauma that was experiencing hiring. But 
for someone who has been trying to hire for role, I might have had one or two like 
missteps, or that person has had to move on for whatever reason, how do you stay in 
it mentally? Or how would you coach you and your clients who's like feeling so 
frustrated with the process of hiring? Yeah, for one, we can't control human 
behavior, we can't control if someone goes on maternity leave, or if they get 
another a better job offer. We can't but what we can control is the recruiting 
process. And a lot of it is trial and error, but like don't give up. If it doesn't 
work out with someone revisit it, look at what you know, now that you didn't know 
then, and what we do in my agencies, we put a lot of stock into building the hiring 
funnel, so that if a client invest a few $1,000 in us and then the person doesn't 
work out, like I can't control that, but they have all of the assets so they can 
relaunch it and they can try again. And I'm not like a total process nerd but when 
it comes to hiring, I am cuz I'm like, Cool. Like, that didn't work out. I'm very 
sorry. But like, you have all the assets that you need, make the tweaks that you 
need to tweak, because it's something that you've got to figure out if you're gonna 
scale. And like, try not to be so sad about it. And like, at the end of the day, 
it's business. It's not personal. Like we're not here to like find, like online 
dating. Yeah, yeah. When people compare dating to hiring, I'm like, I get the 
relationship parallels, but I'm like, stop it, like this lesson with this is this 
business? Yeah. But yeah, what I would say is like, keep going, try not to be too 
sad about it, and lean back on your process, learn what you need to learn and try 
again. Yes, the only way through this step is through this, through this eventually 
gonna figure it out in the same manner, learn how to market and the same way you 
learn how to sell in the same way you learn how to deliver, you're gonna learn how 
to hire and there's no shortcuts. I mean, there is hiring perhaps your agency, but 
even then, they still have to like, learn how to hire, and then how to manage and 
then how to like it. Entrepreneurship is basically just like, it's like a video game
in that there's just more supply and then you come back exactly. You're like, Okay, 
we made it to this checkpoint, and now I'm dead and have to do it again. Great. Yes.
At least I started this checkpoint. Yes. But I unlocked whatever level of Mario Kart
I don't know, I haven't played video games in a minute. But I can relate to that. I 
can relate to that metaphor, like on a cellular level. Yes. Oh, gosh, that's exactly
what it is. But speaking of your entrepreneurship, oh, dear. That was slick. Okay. 
Very. Tell me about your vision for your agency going into 2022? What are you most 
focused on? Do you all have like specific impact or revenue goals that you're 



looking at? What is your vision for your company one year from now? I wish I would 
have prepared this answer better. Even pair the thing about it, I've been thinking 
about it. So in the past year, we did 52 Hiring projects. Okay, that counts, like 
the two internal hiring projects. A lot of those I did on my own self. I mean, I did
myself before I had team. I went from like contractors, and really having a hard 
time having conversations and like just being overly booked and miserable in my 
family being like, are you okay?

Now I'm in a very different position where I have employees that feel safe enough to
call me on my bullshit. And yeah, just cool. And I guess my vision is to unlock the 
next level of entrepreneurship. So that all the bullshit that I told my employees, I
wanted to get them that I actually can get them. And that's not like the sexiest 
vision, but like, I have come so far, I kind of just don't want it to end. I want to
keep it sustainable. If it's meant to be, I want to get better at my sales and my 
marketing and my positioning. And I want to be a better manager and I want to have 
my cash flow poppin because it hasn't always been but like, again, I was unlocking 
that next level of my journey, I created an excellent process, I created a brand 
that people could get behind. I created a brand that drew in really talented people 
who wanted to work with me. And now I actually have to figure out how to manage my 
business. Yeah, so but like I had the highest revenue, I hit six figures for the 
first time. Unfortunately, I was in the red this year, I made like maybe 120k in 
revenue and spent more than that. So I'm like, okay, yeah. Let's let's just like to,
first of all, being honest about that, but like, that's what business is like, like 
cry, Haley. I know bad. Well, and okay, we'll have this will be a whole nother 
conversation about my cash flow and debt and what it is, and I know you have a lot 
of thoughts about it and grow. I've got all the thoughts. I know. I'm on your 
newsletter, I know. But yeah, no, I appreciate you being honest about that. Like it 
does feel shitty. And also like, Yeah, that happens. That like is a thing that 
happens. Well, and they don't want anything to do with that. And then just with some
internal stuff that I've been dealing with my team, I used to take everything so 
seriously, and I'm going to get like very probably this needs to be saved for my 
therapist, but I want to talk about love it. I tied a lot of my self esteem into 
making this business work. It's just so much pressure. Yeah, because of some sad 
family stuff. I felt like I needed to make this work or I was gonna self destruct 
because I've seen other family members self destruct from like alcoholism, which I 
don't struggle with and God but I thought that this had to be my purpose, or that I 
had to be the one to provide for my employees. But the thing is, I'm not that 
important. I don't have to be the Savior. I don't have to fix racism. Of course. I'm
the do what I can with the gifts that I have and the passion that I have for equity.
But I just want to have fun. I don't want to take it so seriously and like, yeah, so
I had some cashflow problems big Well, I can't wait to figure it out. It's like 
doing a puzzle every day. Yeah. And also, if at the end of the day, if this doesn't 
work, which I'm hope it does, I love and I'm so proud of what I built. I love it so 
much. But if it doesn't work out, that's okay, too. I want to be sure that I have a 
lot of experiences with my management with my money management with my marketing 
sense. My brand sense, my sales sense everything that I've learned from this, and 
I'm not going to lose all purpose if I decide to be someone's employee someday. 
Yeah. So I guess my vision for a year from now is I want to figure it out. And if I 
don't, I want to be okay with that. Thank you so much for sharing that. That's so 
good. So good on all the levels of just absolutely. I felt wrapped up in my 



business, like my business is like my humanity, and it's super not which then once 
you make that, like uncouple, those two things, then business gets to be like fun 
and this thing that you're learning how to do, but when they're coupled up together,
you're like, Well, shit. Right? Yeah. So thank you for sharing that. And this is a 
side note, like you get to just decide that it is working. Because it is it 
literally is working right now. That's exactly how it works. Probably the thing I 
learned most from cisgendered white men is like, they just assume that everything. 
That's like their baseline assumption. Like, it's just working. And like so many of 
us have been so conditioned to be so like, I don't know, if I'm doing it right. And 
to question ourselves so hard that we forget that it's an option to just decide that
it's working. Because they sure as hell do. No matter what the cash flow is doing, 
right, like most businesses don't cash flow early on. Like, that's not actually a 
problem. So this is a side note of coaching and love for Megan, I appreciate you 
crying on this podcast. I'm not gonna lie to you and be like, Haley, this is my 
vision. Yeah, I want to I want to make a million dollars in revenue. That's not 
really a vision. No. No. And I love like the humanity in that because to me, 
entrepreneurship is a hybrid of what's best. Like we have a certain we have a 
particular set of skills. Liam Neeson style in which we can serve the world and 
serve other people. But like,

we also get to have fun, we also get to enjoy this journey. And even if it's not fun
all the time, because it's not. We get to, it's like, super not like half the time. 
Yeah. But we get to, I don't know, there's just still so much richness in it, even 
when it sucks. And it's hard. There's still so much richness to this work, because 
we're kind of redefining paradigms. And that's kind of what I want to bring to my 
clients is you don't have to do shit the way it's always been done. Yeah, that's why
you're here like you hated your oppressive, right? life started. It's literally why 
you started it. So let's extend that humanity and compassion into your hiring 
process. That's so good. Again, where can people find you online? How can they hire 
you? What can they buy from you? Oh, thank you for asking. So you can find me on my 
website at med keiko.com. I'm also on Instagram and LinkedIn. And what I offer, you 
can hire my agency and we'll hire for you we're really good kind of our sweet spot 
is working for folks. And that 100 to 300 revenue spot doesn't have to be but that's
where a lot of our successful clients are that first permanent hire and subsequent 
hires. I also have a course for folks who aren't ready to have that investment. I 
want to be sure that knowing how to hire equitably is accessible. So yeah, you can 
go to my website and learn more about all those things. Awesome. Thank you so much 
for coming on. I have loved having you and love sharing you with my audience and the
folks that listen, so thank you. Thank you so much for having me, Haley. We're 
friends now, by the way. Oh, we're basically best friends. Okay, perfect. Thank you 
for listening to this episode of one year from now. You can find the show notes and 
all the links we mentioned at brainspace optimized comm slash podcast and if you 
want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brainspace 
optimized comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations 
about the experience of business ownership. It's thoughtful, it's funny, I like 
getting responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find 
me on Instagram at brainspace optimized and we'll see you in the next episode.


